HENDRICK HUDSON FREE LIBRARY                           
Board of Trustees Meeting                                                
February 27, 2017


Board members present:  Michele Keefe, Ellen Roth, Agnes Leyden, 
Cindy Neff, Charles Smith, Christine Puente, Mark Geisler, Karen Rosen, Jeffrey Schwartz
Also present:  Jill Davis, Director
Trustee Interview: Mr. Philip Brandon was interview for the trustee position that will be vacated by Ms. Keefe on June 30, 2017.  It was agreed to place Mr. Brandon’s name on the agenda for approval at the April 24, 2017 annual meeting.
A second application which was received after the due date was not considered.

Ms. Leyden will contact both applicants and inform them of the Board’s decisions.
Ms. Leyden called the meeting to order at 8:24pm.
The minutes of the January 23, 2017 meeting were approved on a motion made by Mr. Geisler and seconded by Ms. Rosen; motion carried (8-0) with Ms. Keefe abstaining.
FINANCES – Mr. Schwartz
· Budget–to-Date -- reviewed and accepted as in line with 7 months of our FY.  Mr. Geisler asked about the schedule of payments for the construction project.  Mrs. Davis referred to the contracts where the payment schedule is discussed.  Payments are made as the project reaches milestones.  
· Treasurer’s Report – reviewed and accepted.  
· Miscellaneous Income Report - reviewed and accepted.

· Synchrony CD-Capital Account-Mr. Schwartz reported that the 12-month CD currently at Synchrony bank that came due on February 10, 2017 was rolled over at the same term (12-months) and rate (1.24%).  
PUBLIC COMMENTS - none 
OLD BUSINESS 
· Board of Education Presentation of the 2017-2018 Budget
Ms. Leyden will present the Library’s budget at the March 8th Board of Education meeting at the high school library at 7:30pm.  Ms. Neff and Mrs. Davis will attend.  Ms. Keefe will provide last year’s talking points for Mrs. Leyden to review and change accordingly.

· Meeting with Croton Board March 27th
The joint meeting with the Croton Library Board that was postponed due to weather in January will be held on March 27th at the HHFL.  Both Boards will meet separately at 7:00 pm and the joint meeting will begin at 7:30pm.  Mrs. Davis will arrange for food.
· Construction Update
Mrs. Davis reported that the project is still on schedule to be complete by June 2017.  Although the progress seems slow, it is moving as expected by the contractor and architect.
· Entergy Update
Mrs. Davis has been invited to and attended all local meetings relating to the closing of the Indian Point Nuclear Power Plants and is part of the community task force set up by Supervisor Puglisi. 
· 2017-2018 Library Budget
The Board reviewed and discussed the proposed 2017-2018 budget.  Both the income and expenses were reviewed and Mrs. Davis answered questions.  A board decision to move $10,000 from the capital improvements line to the salary line was made and then the FY2017-2018 proposed budget was approved on a motion made by Mr. Schwartz and seconded by Ms. Roth; motion carried unanimously (9-0).  After reviewing the Library Director’s 2016 accomplishments an increase of $1500 to the Library Director’s salary was agreed upon for the 2017-2018 budget.

NEW BUSINESS
· Date Change for September 2017 Board Meeting
Mrs. Davis requested that the date of the September 2017 board meeting be changed from September 25th to September 18th to accommodate a planned vacation.  A motion to change the September 2017  board  meeting  from Monday, September 25th to Monday September 18th was made by Ms. Rosen and seconded by Ms. Neff, motion carried unanimously (9-0).
DIRECTOR’S REPORT- See attached 

DEPARTMENT REPORTS - (January, May, September)
CORRESPONDENCE
OTHER  
Meeting adjourned at 9:40pm.
NEXT MEETING:  Monday, March 27th –7:00 pm-Regular Meeting







 7:30 pm- Meeting with Croton Board
